
 

 
 

 

 

December 10, 2009 

Submitted by IBFS 

Ms. Marlene H. Dortch 
Secretary 
Federal Communications Commission 
445 12th Street, S.W. 
Washington, DC 20554 
 
 Re: Ex Parte Notification, FCC File No. SAT-MOD-20080904-00165 
 
 
Dear Ms. Dortch: 
 
 On December 9, 2009, William Adler, Vice President – Legal and Regulatory Affairs of 
Globalstar, Inc. (“Globalstar”) and Paul Monte, Globalstar’s Vice President – Engineering & 
Product Development, along with Josh Roland and the undersigned, counsel to Globalstar, met 
with Mindel De La Torre, Roderick Porter, Cassandra Thomas, Robert Nelson, Karl Kensinger, 
Steven Spaeth, Fern Jarmulnek, Howard Griboff, and Gardner Foster of the Commission’s 
International Bureau.  Among other issues, during the meeting Globalstar discussed the above-
referenced application proceeding, including its plans to amend that application in the next 
several days to update the Commission on Globalstar’s planned deployment of its second-
generation constellation. 
 
 Should there be any questions concerning this matter, please contact the undersigned. 
 
      Sincerely yours, 
 
      /s/ Samir C. Jain 
 
      Samir C. Jain 
      Counsel to Globalstar, Inc. 
 


